Clark College’s VP of Instruction

recommended for presudency

Rassoul Dastmozd, who has
served as Clark College’s Vice
President of Instruction since
2006, has been recommended
for the presidency of Saint Paul
College in Minnesota. The an-
nouncement was made Mon.,
April 11, by Minnesota State
Colleges and Universities Chan-
cellor James McCormick.

The Saint Paul College Board
of Trustees is expected to act on
the recommendation at its April
20 meeting. Dastmozd will suc-
ceed Donovan Schwichtenberg,
who is retiring. In his announce-
ment, McCormick called Dast-
mozd “a proven leader who has
demonstrated a commitment
to the vision, goals and values
of Saint Paul College.” He said
Dastmozd is passionate about
providing high-quality programs
-and experiences for students.

The Minnesota State Colleges
and Universities system com-
prises 32 state universities and
community and technical colleg-
es serving the higher education
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needs of Minnesota. The system
serves about 277,000 students
per year in credit-based courses
and an additional 157,000 stu-
dents in non-credit courses.

Dastmozd will continue to
serve at Clark College through
the' end of 'this academic year.
The college will continue to com-
municate with the college com-
munity as they begin the search
process for a new Vice President
of Instruction.



